November 28, 2007

W. Randy Smith

Vice Provost

Office of Academic Affairs

200 Bricker Hall

CAMPUS

Dear Randy:

I am pleased to forward a proposal for an interdisciplinary Evolutionary Studies Minor for consideration by CAA.  The minor was approved by the ASC CCI on November 9, 2007, following endorsement earlier this fall by the Interdisciplinary Subcommittee of the CCI.  The goal of this interdisciplinary minor is to provide students with a broad-based understanding of the field of evolutionary studies.  This field by its very nature is interdisciplinary, encompassing such disciplines as anthropology, biology, earth sciences, education, and psychology.

The development committee for the minor included 19 faculty from across disciplines in the social sciences, biological sciences, and physical sciences.  This minor brings a broader, interdisciplinary alternative to the existing minor in Evolution and Ecology in the Department of Evolution, Ecology and Organismal Biology (EEOB) and to the existing minor in Paleontology in the School of Earth Sciences.  For example, in the Evolution and Ecology minor, students take foundational courses in Evolution (EEOB 400), Ecology (EEOB 413.01 and 413.02), and Molecular Genetics (MG 500, or MG 605 and 606), and an additional elective course in EEOB.  The proposed minor adds to this biological perspective on evolution by offering courses from anthropological, geological, historical, philosophical, and psychological perspectives, as well as an interdisciplinary introductory course to set the context for this integration.

Although majors and minors focusing on Evolution may be found housed in Biological Sciences, Anthropology, or Psychology, Ohio State is unique in developing one that takes a broader, interdisciplinary approach to Evolutionary Studies.

Lead faculty in development of the minor were Professors Jeff McKee from Anthropology, and Bill Ausich from Earth Sciences.  They can be of assistance in responding to questions during the CAA vetting process; questions can be sent to me or to the ASC Curriculum Office as well.

I look forward to being of assistance during the process of CAA consideration of this new program for our undergraduate students.

Sincerely,

Ed Adelson

Associate Executive Dean

Arts and Sciences
